
TOWN OF MARION

PLANNING BOARD

May 23, 2011
MEMBERS PRESENT:
J Ryder, Chairman

                                                Tom Magauran, Vice-Chairman
                                                Steve Gonsalves  

                        John Sweeney

                                                Sherman Briggs


Pattricia Mc Ardle

            Ted North, Clerk 



MEMBERS ABSENT:         No Members Absent
BOARD SECRETARY:      Terri Santos 

ALSO PRESENT:               Wayne Sullivan
                                               Nate Canto

                                               Ricky Pursley

                                               Brendan Clancy

                                               Anne Kahler

                                               Carol Sanz   

Commencement – Chairman Ryder called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. and explained the meeting procedure.
Chairman Ryder acknowledged the election of Ted North and Patricia McArdle into office.  He then made acknowledgement of the work of Jay Crowley and her many years of service.

Reorganization of the Board
Motion was made by Vice- Chairman Magauran to nominate Chairman Ryder as Chairman, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 6-0-1 Chairman Ryder Recused
Motion was made by Member North to nominate Vice – Chairman Magauran as Vice - Chairman, seconded by Member Gonsalves.

VOTE: 6-0-1 Vice-Chairman Magauran Recused

Motion was made by Member Gonsalves to nominate Ted North as Clerk, seconded by Chairman Ryder.

VOTE: 6-0-1 Ted North Recused
Discussion – 156 Front Street – Proposed Dental Office c/o Brendan Clancy
Attorney Clancy approached the Board and explained that Dr. Pham is interested in purchasing a condominium office unit at 156 Front Street.  The purchase is contingent on Planning Board approval. He also explained that this would be a satellite office and there would be approximately five employees.

Chairman Ryder asked Attorney Clancy if they are aware of the limited parking in the building.  Attorney Clancy explained that they were told that there is a municipal lot across the street and limited parking in front of the building.  There was also limited parking in the back where the orthodontist was.

Vice-Chairman Magauran asked what the previous use was. There was discussion as to what the previous use was and it was determined that there had been many different uses but it had not been a medical office.  
Vice-chairman Magauran explained that this will be a change of use so will require a Public Hearing.  The office is in a Limited Business District so will need a special permit for change of use and reduction in parking.    
Public Hearing – J and W Realty Trust – 119 Wareham Street c/o Nate Canto – Amendment to Site Plan/Special Permit

Clerk North read the Public Hearing notice into record.
Nate Canto approached the Board and explained that he had submitted a plan to accept the landscaping as is.  The plan also showed the curb cuts on Route Six which had been put in by the State.  He explained that they would like to propose the State sidewalk be left as is and to have parking on the Point Road side of the building. He explained that he did some research and it seemed that there was a misunderstanding regarding the comprehensive permit from the ZBA and what was approved by the Planning Board.  The Comprehensive Permit showed parking on the Point Road Side of the building.  He explained that they are asking permission from the Planning Board to have the two spots on the Point Road side - right now it is a 250 foot walk to the spaces in the back.
Member Gonsalves stated that he has never seen the reason for not having parking on that end and did not see the danger of putting a couple of parking spaces on that corner.
Mr. Canto explained that they would designate the areas as parking for the apartments up stairs.  They would not be used for the business.
Much of Mr. Sullivan’s testimony is inaudible.

Vice – Chairman Magauran asked if they thought it was practical and would be able keep people from coming in and out of that parking area.  He explained that it concerns not just to the current use but also the future retail use.

Mr. Sullivan explained that if you do not put the parking spaces there the concern was that the tenants will park and block the fire exits.  We would like to designate with a placard that will have the unit numbers on them.  

Vice-Chairman Magauran asked if this would be a restriction that will be enforced.

Mr. Sullivan stated that they will be assigned to unit one and unit two. The spaces will not be used for retail use.  The point of having the parking there is that people will try to park in that area anyway.

Vice- Chairman Magauran commented that the original landscaping plan called for that area to be landscaping.  People will not be able to park there if there are trees in that area as is on the original approved plan.
Mr. Sullivan then went on to explain that he had asked the State if they could pull up the sidewalk and that Mr. D’Italia in 2008, had also asked the State and was told it could not be taken out but the curbs cuts could be filled in.  
Vice – Chairman Magauran said that this was contrary to what his conversations have been with the MA DOT.   He explained that they need validation from the State that they will not allow taking the sidewalk out.  The applicant originally agreed to put a green space and a tree line in where the State sidewalk is, and in exchange the Board allowed the applicant to build the building closer to Route Six.
Mr. Sullivan pointed out on the plan that they had put some additional landscaping in.  The original plan points out where the asphalt sidewalk and the trees are.  He explained that the sidewalks were put in again by the State after the curb cuts were put in. He also pointed out that if you take chain off the existing sidewalk on his property cars may drive up.
Member McArdle pointed out that if the State sidewalk were not there the turn would be very sharp on Point Road and Route Six when riding a bike.

Mr. Bliss brought up the concern of liability if people are walking on Mr. Sullivan’s sidewalks.  
Vice – Chairman Magauran explained that taking the State sidewalk out and landscaping next to Route Six was part of the deal with moving the building so close to the street – the building would not have been built because the lot was not deep enough. 
There was some discussion as to where the people would travel if the sidewalk were taken out.  Also discussed was the possibility of putting a post in the middle of the private sidewalk which Mr. Sullivan was agreeable with.

Mr. Sullivan again explained that they had spoken with the State and they would not allow them to take out the sidewalk.  

He was told that he would need to present that to the board in writing which he agreed to do so. 

Member Briggs commented that he would like to see the sidewalk taken out and the green space put in but the project needs to move forward.  He asked Mr. Sullivan if the state allowed him to pull the sidewalk would he do so.  Mr. Sullivan replied that he would pull it out if allowed.

Mr. Sullivan then went on to explain that the landscaping had not been done on the Point Road side because the water main needed to be put in.  

Vice – Chairman Magauran raised concern about the drain under the proposed parking. 
It was stated by Mr. Sullivan and Member Briggs that it was a designed with an H20 (inaudible) drain and is strong enough for cars to park on.

Much of the discussion is inaudible.

Chairman Ryder asked if the Board could vote on the Parking tonight and approve it with out approving the sidewalk.  It was determined that they were under one application so would have to be voted on at one time.

Mr. Sullivan stated that the entire area would be gravel and now have a small fence on the edge of the parking area. (Inaudible)
Chairman Magauran explained that the ZBA approved the comprehensive permit based on the apartments up above.  The ZBA did not approve the parking spaces as stated in comments provided by Robert Wedge and the ZBA.
Mr. Sullivan then explained that they have five added spaces in an area that were to be landscaped on the original approved plan. Much of this testimony is inaudible.  
Chairman Magauran asked for comments from the Public, there were no comments.

Member Sweeney asked if there was adequate lighting for the residents. 

Mr. Sullivan explained that there was a lighting plan and lights in the back of the building.

After discussion, the Board asked the Applicant to communicate with MA DOT that the Town had wanted the State sidewalk removed and to provide a letter from the MA DOT.  The Board also asked for a final submission of plans which show what changes the applicant is asking for which will include an updated landscape plan and lighting plan.  It was also decided that the Board needs a review by Town Engineer of the complete set of plans including drainage.
Motion was made by Clerk North to continue the public hearing to June 6, 2011 at 7:30 subject to submissions of new plans, seconded by Member Mcardle.
VOTE: 7-0-0  
Old/New Business

Comments to the ZBA

Motion made by Member Gonsalves to make no comment, seconded by Clerk North. 

VOTE: 7-0-0
Approval of Minutes
Minutes were not brought up for approval.

Approval of Bills
Motion made by Member Gonsalves to approve a bill from Field Engineering for $840.00 for Cumberland Farms #5, seconded by Clerk North.
VOTE: 7-0-0
Vice – Chairman Magauran read a draft of a letter regarding Town Meeting and the NOD which the Board discussed.  
Motion to adjourn made by Member Sweeney, Seconded by Member Gonsalves.                     
VOTE: 7-0-0
List of Documents Submitted:
Application 119 Wareham Street

Minutes 
Request for Comments to the ZBA

Bill for $840.00 Field Engineering
Respectfully submitted,

Ted North, Clerk
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